FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER

   20th February 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to our February newsletter.  We hope you enjoyed the sunshine over half term! Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new since the previous newsletter.
Friday 22nd February – World Thinking Day – Brownies and Rainbows may wear their uniforms to school, Year 4 swimming begins for 7 weeks
Monday 25th February – 6:30pm Finance and Premises meeting

Tuesday 26th February – Paralympian in school – workshops
Thursday 28th February – Open the Book assembly
Thursday 28th February to Tuesday 5th March – Scholastic Book Fair in school
Monday 4th March – The Big Pedal begins
Tuesday 5th March – Dr Bike (bikes only – KS1 playground – drop off at 8:40am for Alister to do safety checks for your child’s bike)
Wednesday 6th March – Y4 Swimming Festival
Thursday 7th March – World Book Day – come to school dressed as your favourite book character

Friday 8th March – PTA Spring Discos, Design an egg competition begins
Monday 11th March – British Science Week begins, Teaching, Learning and Standards meeting, Big Pedal Assembly with Alister from Sustrans
Wednesday 13th March – Year 3 Sharing assembly to parents – 3pm, Year 4 Transition Festival
Thursday 14th March – Science Day for Y2 – bike Science!  A chance to bring your bike to school!, Open the Book Assembly

Monday 18th March – Full Governors meeting – 6:30pm

Tuesday 19th March – Year 2 sharing assembly to parents at 3pm

Wednesday 20th March – Dance Festival Y3

Wednesday 27th March – 9am-9:45am Triple P follow up coffee ‘stop’ – come and talk to the pastoral team informally about behaviour or parenting issues, Year 4 (Starling Class) Science afternoon with the Firs at Russell

Thursday 28th March – Open the Book Assembly, Y4/5 Alameda Cross Country event at 4:15pm
Friday 29th March – Wear a hat for Harry – if you would like to help raise money for a local boy’s medical treatment, wear a hat and bring a donation and we will pass it on
Monday 1st April – Easter Assembly

Tuesday 2nd April – Egg Judging day
Wednesday 3rd April – 7:30pm – PTA meeting
Friday 5th April – Easter breakfast morning 8am – 10:30am, Easter hunt (gifts from PTA), Easter Raffle drawn, Big Pedal Ends, Break up for Easter at 3:30pm
Easter Holiday 6th April to 22nd April 2019

Monday 22nd April – Easter Monday – Bank Holiday – all children at home
Tuesday 23rd April – All children back at school today, St George’s Day (Cubs and Scouts can wear their uniform to school), 9am and 2:45pm Parent Helper sessions
Wednesday 24th April – Year 3 swimming begins

Friday 26th April – 9am Condover Hall Year 4 Residential Trip meeting, Year 4 Bikeability
Monday 29th April – Group Photos, Finance and Premises Governors meeting at 6:30pm

Wednesday 1st May – Year 4 Quad Kids at Alameda

Thursday 2nd May – Local elections taking place – SCHOOL OPEN
Friday 3rd May – Year 4 Bikeability
Monday 6th May – Bank Holiday – SCHOOL CLOSED
Wednesday 8th May – Year 4 Residential to Condover Hall
Thursday 9th May - Year 4 Residential to Condover Hall
Friday 10th May - Year 4 Residential to Condover Hall
Monday 13th May – Year 4 Quick Cricket
Thursday 16th May – Open the Book Assembly, Outdoor Classroom Day

Monday 20th May – Walk to School week begins, leadership and Management Governors Meeting at 6:30pm

Thursday 23rd May – Y1/2 Multi-skills Festival at Alameda

Friday 24th May – Year 4 Bikeability
Half term - 27th May to 31st May 2019

Monday 3rd June - All children back at school today – there is NOT an INSET Day Drumming Assembly at 1:15pm
Please see the school website for more dates beyond half term
More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course

Bedtime Stories:

Thank you for your support during Bedtime Stories, and to the PTA for providing refreshments.  The children enjoyed hearing stories and seeing their teachers in pyjamas!  There was a great turn out across the whole school again.
As you know, we are keen to increase the percentage of children who are reading at least 4 times a week at home because we know about the huge benefits this brings.  On the Parent Workshop tab of the school website you will find the workshop power point and resources to support you with this.  Many of you already know my own personal view that regular reading and 1:1 time with your lower school aged child is one of the most important thing you can do as a parent to support your child’s educational and emotional welfare.  Thank you so much again for allowing us to get hundreds of Russell children reading and over eighty parents at our workshop.  Do come and see me if you have any queries.
UIFSM and Census day:

You will remember that I urged you in my last newsletter to encourage your child to have a hot meal on our Census Day in January.  I explained how important this was and how it would impact on our budget.  Although it is too early to know our new budget, I do know that we achieved 92% of children having a hot meal that day and this is a phenomenal achievement (our best yet!).  Thank you so much for your support.  The children will benefit from this huge level of support as it will be reflected in the budget.  I will write and tell you about the next date and hope that you feel able to support us again.

In addition, I would like to thank you in advance for your support as we move school meals to Parent Pay and away from cash from now onwards.  To support us with this could you please bear in mind some key points:
· Please ensure your child carries their own lunch box and places it on the trolley.  This creates a physical memory for them so they are sure what type of meal they are having that day.  If they mistakenly tell their teacher that they are having a school dinner you may be charged for it.

· Please ensure your account is always in credit (school meals are paid for in advance)

· If you have any queries or issues with school meals, please email school on the office@russell-lower.co.uk email address so we can help

One final note: you will be aware that over the summer holidays we had some re-decoration work in the school kitchen.  As a result, the kitchen now has a 5 Star Hygiene rating.  Flaking paint was holding us back previously!  Congratulations to our kitchen staff; this is an excellent achievement.
Nathan’s Garden and Pond:
You will no doubt have noticed lots of action around the pond area recently.  Our pond has had a leaky liner for some time now and over half term we have had the pond completely re-lined and reworked.  The wildlife and fish have been re-housed and over the next week or so it will be finished off and be as good as new. 

The school field:

Thank you to Russell Raiders who have temporarily agreed to play and train away from the school grounds for the moment; please accept our apologies for the inconvenience caused.  Following advice from our grounds maintenance team, we are having the field re-seeded.  The long, hot summer last year really had an impact on our field and it has struggled to recover as we had hoped over the winter.  Hopefully, taking this remedial action now will mean the field does not have to be out of action any longer than absolutely necessary.  In the meantime, could you please ask the children to keep off the field as you arrive and leave school?  Thank you for your patience.
 

Year 3 drains update:
Thank you again for your patience while we continue to work with Central Bedfordshire Council to rectify our drainage issue.  This week pipework is being rerouted which, we are told, could be the final piece of remedial work…fingers crossed!
CHUMS – Shine Bright.  Wear Bright – Friday 8th February
Thank you for your support on the last Friday of half term.  Lots of us wore very bright attire and raised £353 for this very worthy cause.  We also had a Healthy Focus Assembly that week.  If you would like to see what we talked about you can view the slides in the Assemblies tab on the school website.  
‘Mad about Harry’ - Wear a hat for Harry:

Harry Banks is a local ten-year-old boy, who many of our Russell community know and would like to support.
In late 2014 his family were given the devastating news that Harry had Stage 4 Neuroblastoma, a very rare and aggressive children’s cancer.  All was going well and Harry had two and a half years in remission.  However, devastatingly once again, in November of 2018 they were given the news that he had a relapse and had to have an emergency operation to remove a tumour from his brain.
'Mad About Harry' was set up in 2014 to raise funds for Harry in the event he would need a ground-breaking trial abroad (which he now does). 
If you feel you would like to support this cause, then the children can ‘Wear a hat for Harry’ on 29th March and bring in a donation which we will pass on.

For more information, you can go to the following page.
https://www.gofundme.com/madaboutharry
Assemblies tab on website:

Following lots of discussions with parents about what their children discuss with them after coming home having listened to an assembly, we have begun an ‘Assemblies’ tab on the school website.  Key assembly resources and messages will be posted here as an aide to discussions with your children.  For example, this week we are using the NSPCC ‘Pants’ resources to talk to the children about keeping themselves safe and ‘privates private’. 
Triple P and coffee follow up:
Thank you so much to everyone who turned out on three very cold January Tuesdays (one even snowed!), to listen to Pete Barras deliver the Positive Parenting Programme (Triple P).  Pete has never had such a turn out from a school, and was staggered to have over a hundred parents in regular attendance.  We all agreed that it was fantastic ‘training’ and gained some wonderful tips and advice.  We have now produced 3 Power points to accompany each session and have placed these on the website under the Parent Workshops tab.
We also want to invite you to a follow up ‘coffee stop’ session.  This will be very informal and a chance to chat to our Pastoral team about any behaviour or parenting issues – you don’t even need to have attended Triple P!  This will take place between 9am and 9:45 on Wednesday 27th January.  If you cannot make it, but would like some support, do not forget our email address: pastoralsupport@russell-lower.co.uk 

We look forward to seeing you.

Behaviour and play update:

As you know, we are committed to ensuring all children experience positive playtimes that are happy, creative and stimulating, and where all children demonstrate care and respect for each other and the equipment and environment.  We organise games and toys for the children to use during lunchtimes and we have certainly seen calmer play as a result of this and the new behaviour policy.

However, there is still a small minority of children who want to play rough and aggressive chasing games.  We intervene and stop these sorts of games in order to avoid injuries and we have a zero tolerance policy towards aggression, bullying and hurting others.  We will continue to support children to make good choices during these times.  Please could you also support us by talking to your child about the choices that they make on the playground?  We believe that working in partnership with parents and giving the same message is the best approach.  Thank you in advance.
Local Road Closures:

Please be aware that we have been notified by CBC that Arthur Street and Baker Street will be closed temporarily between 8:00 and 15:30 on Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th March.  Sorry for the inconvenience this will cause you.

PE/Festival news: 
Festivals coming up this half term are:

· Year 4 swimming festival 

· Year 4 transition festival

· Year 3 football

· Year 3 dance

You will be contacted via letter if you child/ren has been selected to attend one of these festivals.

This half term all children will be working on their games skills including invasion games and striking and fielding. Year 4 will also begin their swimming lessons this half term, where they will receive 7 sessions at Flitwick Leisure Centre.

We are also looking forward to welcoming gymnast Steve Frew to school on Tuesday 26th February. Steve’s career has spanned over 23 years where he has represented Great Britain at two World Championships and Scotland at five Commonwealth Games. He also won Scotland's first-ever gymnastics Commonwealth Games gold medal! We have no doubt he will be extremely inspirational as well as put the children through their paces. Please ensure all sponsorship forms are returned to school by Tuesday 5th March so we can send off for the child’s rewards.

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, and for your on-going support.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs. N. Walker

Headteacher
